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From: Celeste-Russo, Christina  
Sent: Thursday, May 29, 2025 3:33 PM 
To: Holguin, Sulema <sholguin@orangeusd.org>; Nelson, Rebeca <rnelson@orangeusd.org>; Hernandez, Adriana 
<ahernandez@orangeusd.org> 
Cc: Palmer, Ryan <rpalmer@orangeusd.org> 
Subject: RE: Red Curb 
Importance: High 
 
Hi everyone, 
 
Sulema forwarded the City of Orange’s proposed red curbing plan (attached). 
 
For the 2024–2025 school year, we currently have two Special Education (SpEd) buses at this site. However, the 
number of buses can vary from year to year, and we also need to accommodate occasional field trip 
transportation. 
 
Based on the City’s proposal, I understand Ms. Nelson is willing to assist with parent traffic flow by allowing 
parents to use the school campus lanes. With that adjustment, we could relocate the buses to Jordan Avenue. 
 
Proposed Bus Zone on Jordan Ave: 

 Location: In front of the two portable buildings. 
 Space needed: Approximately 50–75 feet. 
 Curb markings: Yellow-painted curbing with appropriate signage. 
 Suggested signage: 

o “No Stopping 7:00 AM – 4:00 PM, School Days Only- Buses Exempt” 
(See example images below.) 

 
Please let me know if additional input is needed. I work directly with the cities on these matters and can assist 
from a Transportation perspective. Ryan Palmer and I have also attended city council meetings in the past to help 
provide clarity and support informed decision-making—we’re happy to do so again if needed. 
 
Additionally, this change will likely require a PAR, and Ryan has helped with that process before. I’ve copied him so 
he’s aware. 
 



4

 


